
Meeting of the CIPS Presidium – 9th and 10th in Rome 

Chairing by the President Ferenc Szalay, the Presidium of the CIPS had his ordinary meeting in the 
CIPS headquarter in Rome the 9th and 10th of February 2018. 

The Presidium – first time in his new composition elected by the last Congress in Prague – has dis-
cussed the realization of the Prague Congress and Presidium meetings’ decisions; has examined the 
experiences of the 32 world and zone championships hold in 2017; has discussed the reports of the 
Environmental, Youth, Athletes, Anti-doping, Medical and Equality Commissions – with the participa-
tion of the Commissions’ Presidents; the reports of its three entities1 Presidents: FIPSed, FIPS-Mer 
and FIPS-Mouche; and has set up his 2018 yearly program. The Presidium emphasised the importance 
of the development of the communication, partnerships with media and the zone championships, es-
pecially in Africa and America. 

Equally the Presidium has examined the preparations of the annual CIPS Congress in Niagara Falls the 
10th – 12th May 2018. 

On the same days, in Rome as well, the Board of Auditors, chairing by the Board’s President Otal had 
his meeting and examined the financial situation of the CIPS. 

 

 

 


